
 

 

23rd March 2021 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

Update on full return to Old Church   

 

I am writing to keep you updated on the situation at the nursery.   

I am told that we should all be able to return to Old Church on Tuesday 13th April. 

As you are probably aware with most building work, there are often unforeseen 

circumstances that may result in delays. 

If, for example, the delays resulted in us only having access to one or two 

classrooms at Old Church Nursery after the Easter holidays, we would like to be able 

to ensure that all our existing children who are currently participating in online 

learning at home are able to return to nursery as a priority.  

In order to be able to do this, it may be necessary for the priority children who have 

been attending nursery on the Marion Richardson site to remain there for a little 

longer. I think you will agree that the children have coped very well with the 

temporary setting and they are thriving. 

I would like to reassure you that we are doing everything possible to ensure that Old 

Church will be ready. 

I will see how the work progresses during the holiday and will be in touch to confirm 

arrangements before term starts. 

Once again I would like to thank you for your understanding and support through this 

difficult time. 

 

Best wishes 

 

Sarah 

 

Sarah Helm 

Head Teacher 


